

30 May 2017

Dear Parents and Carers

OFSTED Inspection Report

I am pleased to attach our recent nursery OFSTED Inspection Report for your information.

We were delighted to hear that we have retained our 'Good' rating. (We still retain our 'Outstanding' judgement for the Family & Children's Centre).

As you may be aware we gave out balloons for the children to celebrate the result.

Highlights from the report were:

- all children make steady progress and outcomes are good
- provision of strong mathematics curriculum (a key theme we worked on over last year)
- positive partnership with parents and carers

Points to work on this coming year will be finding additional ways to support children to keep themselves safe on play equipment and how to further support staff to extend children's curiosity. We will inform you of how we will go about this in coming weeks.

If you have any questions or comments regarding the report please do not hesitate to speak to Kate or myself. We will be covering information on the inspection at the next **Headteachers Coffee Meeting**, on **Wednesday**, **7 June at 5pm**.

In the meantime, thank you for your continuing support for our nursery and I'm sure you will join me in congratulating our hard working and dedicated childcare staff on this recent result.

Yours faithfully

Jenny Deeks Head of Centre

Enc.